
DiscoverEU gives 14,500 more young
people the chance to explore Europe

The second round of the European Commission’s DiscoverEU initiative attracted
applications from almost 80,000 young people from all EU Member States during
a two-week period that closed on 11 December 2018. 14,536 young Europeans
were selected based on the award criteria and taking into account the quota
set for each EU Member State.

Commissioner Tibor Navracsics, responsible for Education, Culture, Youth and
Sport,said: “It is wonderful to see how young Europeans are using DiscoverEU
to get to know their continent. In total, almost 180,000 young people from
all over Europe have applied during the two rounds in 2018; and thanks to
this initiative, we will have so far given around 30,000 young people the
chance to explore Europe’s cultures and traditions and connect with other
travellers, as well as the communities they are visiting. It is inspiring to
see how young people are exploring Europe through a personal journey.
DiscoverEU allows them to plan their own trips, share their stories on social
media and make new friends.”

The winners of the second round will now be contacted so that they can book
their trips. They will be able to travel, alone or in groups of maximum five
people, between 15 April and 31 October 2019 for up to 30 days. Most of them
will travel by rail with alternative modes of transport used in exceptional
cases.

As well as the travel pass, the young people will receive pre-departure
guidance, and they will be able to get in touch with each other on social
media. They will also be informed of special opportunities available to them,
for example price reductions on entry tickets for museums or cultural sites,
participation in learning activities or welcome events organised by locals in
the cities they will visit.

Background

DiscoverEU is an informal travel experience for young individuals or small
groups, including those from disadvantaged backgrounds, which is accessible
and simple. It gives 18-year-olds a chance to learn about European cultural
heritage and diversity, to connect with other young people and to explore
their European identity. The initiative was launched in June 2018, following
a proposal from the European Parliament for a Preparatory Action with a
budget of €12 million in 2018. The first application round gave around 15,000
young people the opportunity to travel around Europe. For 2019, the European
Parliament has approved €16 million for DiscoverEU. The Commission is
planning to launch the next application round in summer 2019. Specific dates
and further information will be announced on the European Youth Portal in due
course.

In May 2018, the Commission proposed €700 million for DiscoverEU as part of

http://www.government-world.com/discovereu-gives-14500-more-young-people-the-chance-to-explore-europe-2/
http://www.government-world.com/discovereu-gives-14500-more-young-people-the-chance-to-explore-europe-2/
http://europa.eu/rapid/press-release_IP-18-6530_en.htm
https://europa.eu/youth/discovereu_en
http://europa.eu/rapid/press-release_IP-18-6530_en.htm
https://europa.eu/youth/discovereu/rules_en
https://europa.eu/youth/discovereu/rules/quota-per-country_en
https://europa.eu/youth/discovereu/rules/quota-per-country_en


the future Erasmus+ programme under the EU’s next long-term budget for
2021-2027. If the European Parliament and the Council agree to this, an
additional 1.5 million 18-year-olds would be able to travel over those seven
years.

The Commission is working to develop DiscoverEU into an even more valuable
and inclusive learning experience for young Europeans. To this end, the
Commission aims to increase the impact of the action and improve it further
based on the interests shown by young travellers and on feedback from both
travellers and key stakeholders.
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